
Department of Planning and Budget 
2019 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB1439S1 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: McClellan 

 

3.  Committee: Education and Health 

 

4. Title: Death certificates; medical certification; electronic filing. 

 

5. Summary:   Requires the completed medical certification portion of a death certificate to be 

filed electronically with the State Registrar of Vital Records through the Electronic Death 

Registration System and provides that failure to file a medical certification of death 

electronically through the Electronic Death Registration System shall constitute grounds for 

disciplinary action by the Board of Medicine. The bill includes a delayed effective date of 

January 1, 2020, and a phased-in requirement for registration with the Electronic Death 

Registration System and electronic filing of medical certifications of death for various 

categories of health care providers. The bill directs the Department of Health to work with 

stakeholders to educate and encourage physicians, physician assistants, and nurse 

practitioners to timely register with and utilize the Electronic Death Registration System. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill, as amended, would not have a fiscal impact on the 

Commonwealth. The bill directs the Department of Health to work with stakeholders, which 

can be absorbed using existing resources and would not impact the agency or its operations.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None.  

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments: SB1493, introduced by Senator Cosgrove, is a companion bill. HB2445, 

introduced by Delegate Wilt, is a companion Bill.  
 


